
2021MY K5, Telluride & Forte Occupant Classification/Detection System Chronology  

Basis of Safety Defect Determination 573.6(c)(6) 

 

 

February 26, 2021 Supplier informs Kia Motors Mexico (KMM) of calibration issue for 

certain period of production due to a failed relay in the circuit board 

of the OCS/ODS unit at plant of circuit board supplier. KMM 

searched its vehicle production records and determined possible 

affected vehicle scope (2021 Forte).  

 

March 1-2, 2021 Supplier informs Kia Motors Manufacturing Georgia (KMMG) of 

the calibration issue for certain period of production.  KMMG 

works with supplier to identify potentially affected parts.  KMMG 

identifies certain K5 and Telluride vehicles equipped with affected 

component through a review of its vehicle production records.   

  

March 2, 2021 KMM informs Kia Motors North America (KMNA) of issue and 

confirms based on review of vehicle production records, one (1) 

Forte vehicle with affected component sold to dealer; remaining 

Forte vehicles held at plant, at rail or at the port for repair before 

being sold to dealers. 

 

March 3, 2021 KMMG informs KMNA of calibration issue. KMMG advises 

majority of vehicles equipped with affected component still at plant; 

some vehicles in dealer stock or retailed. KMNA works with 

KMMG to identify affected number of vehicles sold to dealers 

and/or customers.  

  

March 4, 2021 KMNA decides to recall the 2021MY Kia K5, Telluride and Forte 

vehicles due to non-compliance with FMVSS 208 concern. KMA 

advised dealers to hold the potentially affected vehicles in dealer 

stock until further notice through its Regional Parts & Service 

Managers. No customer complaints, crash or injuries related to this 

condition.  

 

 


